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November 1, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Ordinance 15333, Section 14, placed a proviso on the expenditure of $150,000 for the Office of Management and Budget.  The proviso states: 


Of this appropriation, $150,000 shall be expended or encumbered only in increments of $50,000 after council approval by motion of each of the three quarterly reports required by this proviso. The office of management and budget shall submit quarterly reports to the council on actual revenues and expenditures in the printing and graphic arts fund. The reports should be submitted by April 28, July 28 and October 27, 2006, for the first, second and third quarter reports, respectively. The reports shall be submitted using a reporting format developed by the office of management and budget in collaboration with staff of the council and the ITS division. Each report initially shall be prepared by the ITS division and then forwarded to the office of management and budget for review. The office of management and budget shall submit each report, together with a proposed motion approving the report, to the council by the deadlines set forth above. For each quarterly report so approved by the council by motion, $50,000 of the $150,000 of the appropriation restricted by this proviso shall become available for expenditure or encumbrance.
The reports required to be submitted by this proviso must be filed in the form of 11 copies with the clerk of the council, who will retain the original and will forward copies to each councilmember and to the lead staff of the budget and fiscal management committee or its successor. 

In accordance with this proviso, Office of Management and Budget (OMB) staff has collaborated with Information Technology Services (ITS) staff and council staff to develop a reporting format for quarterly reports on the expenditures and revenues for the Printing and Graphic Arts (P&GA) fund.  ITS has submitted their third quarterly report, and OMB has reviewed the 2006 third quarter actual expenditures and revenues.  I am attaching a motion for council approval of the 2006 third quarter report of actual expenditures and revenues in the printing and graphic arts fund.
The report contains four attachments showing expenditures and revenues, operating performance in the fund through the third quarter, and an updated financial plan reflecting the actuals.  The projection of 2006 operations, referred to as the “Base Case” (Attachment B) assumes operations as usual with adjustments based on recent patterns of business activities and historical levels of revenues for each line of business.    

Please contact Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget, at 206-296-3434, if you have any questions about this report.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:   Ross Baker, Chief of Staff




   Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




   Rebecha Cusack, Legislative Committee Director, BFM Committees




   William Nogle, Lead Staff, Operating Budget Committee



   Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

David Martinez, Chief Information Officer, OIRM
Dana Spencer, Business Development and Finance Manager, OIRM
Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Debora Gay, Deputy Director, OMB

Helene Ellickson, Budget Supervisor, OMB

Ryan Sanders, Budget Analyst, OMB

